Sharon Marie All Memorial Scholarship

Sharon Marie All was born in Niagara Falls, New York on November 27, 1951 the third of eight
children in her family. Later she grew up in Scottsville, New York and Marion New York. She
Graduated from High School in Marion where she was an Honor Student as well as Queen of the
prom, participating in many activities as a Teen .
Her College career started in SUNY Fredonia for one year and then she transferred to SUNY
Brockport where she graduated with a BA in Sociology in 1973. Sharon coming from a large family
did not get a lot of financial support for college from her parents. She worked weekends, summers and
holidays at Mobil Chemical’s Design Products Plant in Macedon, New York to help pay her college
expenses.
After graduation from college she back packed several countries of Europe with her High School
friend Paula Mackay. This was a wonderful experience for her, but reality set in and she returned to
the U.S. to start her working career first at Newark Developmental Center and soon thereafter she
secured a job at Mobil Chemical Co as a Management Trainee. She was the first female shift
supervisor in the Macedon Manufacturing facility. She worked her way through several different
positions as her career flourished. She ultimately became a Marketing Product Manager for the Private
Label bag business in the Consumer Products Division. During those years she met and married her
husband Frank All and immediately became a Step mother to two children Darrin and Karen. Sharon
also gave birth to two children of her own with Frank, Sarah and Katie . When Sarah and Katie were
ready for school, she left a promising career at Mobil and became a stay at home Mom to raise her two
girls.
It was at this point that she began to do a lot of volunteering in her community, first at Lincoln School
and then Newark Middle School. She was part of the Shared Decision Making Committee at the
Middle School and worked in the classroom with the students at Lincoln School as well as the Middle
School. She twice served as Director of Christian Education at Park Presbyterian Church as well as
being an Elder and a Deacon. She was a Foster Mom and worked for Wayne Intensive Respite caring
for at risk and needy children. She also prepared Taxes for Senior Citizens at Wayne County Action
Program, and even did this as she was battling Small Cell Lung Cancer in the last year of her life.
She touched many people with her years of volunteering and inspired many children to be all that they
could be. She was a loving wife a devoted mother and a dedicated community servant. It is for all of
these reasons that her family has created the Sharon Marie All Memorial Scholarship to forever honor
her memory.

